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REPORT OF THE LEADER 

TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

24th May 2004

TITLE:
LOCAL PUBLIC SERVICE AGREEMENT (LPSA)

RECOMMENDATIONS:

That members note the content of this report.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report provides members with an update on the current progress of targets within Salford’s Local Public Service Agreement. The report also provides a comparison with other local authorities that were in the same round of LPSA negotiations as Salford City Council and information about the next round of LPSA. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

· Local Public Service Agreements – New Challenges (DTLR, July 2001)

· Salford City Council – Local Public Services Agreement 2002-2005 ‘Growing Our Future’

· Report to Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee – 22nd September 2003

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
The risks associated with non-delivery of LPSA targets are financial and are being managed proactively. 

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: LPSA Pump Priming Grant 

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: None

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: None 

CONTACT OFFICERS: (Strategy and Resources)
Paul McKenna, Group Leader Strategic Policy/Research, 0161 793 3421

WARDS TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:

All wards 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Council Pledges

Community Plan

Strategic Plan & Best Value Performance Plan 

Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy

1.
PERFORMANCE AT THE END OF QUARTER 4 (MARCH 2004) 

A summary outlining the position in relation to each target to the end of quarter 4 is attached to this report in Appendix 1.  The current performance of targets shows that:

·  6 targets – currently on track 

·  5 targets – under performing  

·  1 target – position not yet known

A series of actions for under-performing targets at the end of quarter 3 were identified and reported to the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee 23rd February 2004.   Progress against these actions was reported to Directors 26th February 2004.  Any further/outstanding actions are included on the attached summary report. 

2.
COMPARISON WITH OTHER LOCAL AUTHORITIES

A summary outlining the position in terms of other local authorities who are either part of the LPSA pilot or who are due to report on LPSA performance in 2005 is attached in Appendix 2.  It is difficult to make direct comparisons because each authority is judging “success in a slightly different way.  Members will see that SCC compares favourably with a number of authorities.

3.
LPSA II


Work has now begun on developing LPSA’s for post 2005. Early guidance suggests that there will be an increased emphasis on local priorities and local authorities, working closely with Local Strategic Partnerships, will be given more flexibility to develop relevant LPSA’s. Officers from Strategy and Resources will be leading the process. SCC and ODPM will agree the PSA definitions by November 2004 and will then begin negotiations about the actual targets involved.

4.
FURTHER ACTION

Officers in the Strategy and Resources Section are currently meeting with target Lead Officers to identify and agree key actions and milestones for achieving their targets.  These actions and milestones are being monitored on a quarterly basis along with performance against targets.  Update reports will continue to be presented to the Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee.

